
 

St. Pius Tenth Catholic Church  
                                
 

PARISH STAFF:                                                                                    
Pastor—Fr. Tom Buckman 
Dir. of Faith Formation—Sr. Suzanne Sims O.S.U.    
Business Manager—Jeanie Lewis                              
Office Associate—Laura Naviaux                                                
Facilities Manager—Tom Rhodes                                              
Building and Grounds—Ed Mattingly                                     
Director of Music—Francis Zelinka                                     
Youth/Young Adult Ministry—Matt Knight                           
Daycare Director—Brook Mattingly                                                            
Daycare Asst. Dir.—Jennifer Howard 
Bulletin Deadline:  Monday at Noon 

MASS SCHEDULE:                                                                     
Saturday:  5:00 PM                                                                         
Sunday:  8:00 AM and 11:00 AM 
Monday and Friday:  8:00 AM   
Tuesday and Thursday:  12:00 Noon and 6:00 PM 
Wednesday: 6:00 PM                                                                
Holy Day Vigil:  6:00 PM                                                                
Holy Day:  8:00 AM and 6:00 PM        
Confession: Saturdays at 12-1:00 PM                                     
Adoration:  First Friday of the month 9 AM—8 PM 
Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday 9 AM—4 PM                            
Friday 9 AM—1 PM 

 

The Church community of St. Pius Tenth hears the call to a deep,  
personal relationship with God in Jesus Christ.  We commit ourselves to living  
and sharing our Catholic faith guided by the Holy Spirit and expressed in love. 

3418 Highway 144      Owensboro, KY   42303       www.stpiustenthparish.org 
Church  (270) 684-4745     Rectory  (270) 684-5517     Daycare     (270) 684-7456   Fax (270) 684-2709 

 

Corpus Christi Sunday  June 14th,  2020 
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WORSHIP and PRAYER 

  Question of the Week   
First Reading 
Moses reminds the Israelites of how God’s miraculous gifts 
of manna and water helped them through their trials and 
tribulations. How would you explain to a friend how the 
Eucharist sustains you through difficult times?  
Second Reading 
Paul spoke of how the believers in Corinth celebrating the 
Eucharist were engaged in an act of “participation” in the 
Body and Blood of Christ. How do you imagine the                       
Corinthians reacting to this description?  
Gospel Reading 
We hear in today’s Gospel the closing remarks from Jesus’ 
Bread of Life discourse. As a Christian who believes in the 
Eucharist, how would you answer the Jews’ original                        
question: “How can this man give us his flesh to eat?”  
 

Pray for the Sick: Lois Davis, Axel Fleischmann, Larry Har-
ralson, Jeanetta Mayfield, Alex McGehee Theresa Murphy, 
Corky and Elaine Norcia, JR Payne, Robert Shrewsberry, 
Julie S., Ron Tucker, Sharon Warren, Carrie Weaver.  
Please call the office to add names.  
 

Carmel Home: Eugene Head, Audline Johnson,                                
Margaret and Randal Richeson   
Hillcrest: Kathleen Clark 
Owensboro Center: Cecilia Aud, Peggy Livers 
Heritage: Ed Howard    
Golden Living Center, Tell City, IN:  Joe McKay                           
 

Pray for the Homebound: Arch Bamberger, Tamara 
Burns, Richard Crowe, Wilford Crowe, Betty Greenwell, 
Donald & Sylvia Hamilton, Gerald Haynes, Sharon                       
Merkley, Janet Rehrauer, Nathan Rumage, Margaret 
VanBussum, John Williams 
 

Please Pray for Our Military  
Stuart Castlen: Navy, Fort Meade, Maryland 
LTJG Patrick Clouse: Navy; Norfolk, VA 
Sgt. Jeffery Cooper:  Iraq 
Kaleb Hedden: Iraq                                                                       
CPT. Ben Hedges: US Army, Ft. Knox, KY  
Sgt. Brandon Johnson: National Guard 
LTC. Jason Jones: US Army-Deputy Director NATO Italy  
Brian A. McDaniel: Marine Corp                                                                                                                    
Tony Pace: National Guard                                                                   
MSgt. Kevin Payne: Dyess, AFB Abilene, Texas                                             
Joshua Jones:  Army National Guard  Greenville, KY 
Nathan Jones:  Army National Guard  Greenville, KY  
Cory Vance:  US Marines 
Scott Wallace: National Guard 
 

Prayer Chain Requests:   
Joyce Yeiser: joyceyeiser5200@gmail.com                               

Readings for the week of June 14, 2020 
Sunday: Dt 8:2-3, 14b-16a/Ps 147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 
[12]/1 Cor 10:16-17/Jn 6:51-58   
Monday:1 Kgs 21:1-16/Ps 5:2-3ab, 4b-6a, 6b-7 [2b]/Mt 
5:38-42 
Tuesday:1 Kgs 21:17-29/Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 11 and 16 [cf. 
3a]/Mt 5:43-48 
Wednesday: 2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14/Ps 31:20, 21, 24 [25]/Mt 6:1-
6, 16-18 
Thursday: Sir 48:1-14/Ps 97:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7 [12a]/Mt 6:7-
15 
Friday: Dt 7:6-11/Ps 103:1-2, 3-4, 6-7, 8, 10 [cf. 17]/1 Jn 
4:7-16/Mt 11:25-30 
Saturday: 2 Chr 24:17-25/Ps 1 Sm 2:1, 4-5, 6-7, 8abcd [cf. 
1]/Lk 2:41-51 
Next Sunday: Jer 20:10-13/Ps 69:8-10, 14, 17, 33-35 
[14c]/Rom 5:12-15/Mt 10:26-33 
 

Everyday Stewardship:      The Heart of Stewardship 
   What else is there to give when one has already given 
away one’s body and one’s life? What more can one say 
or do to demonstrate love for another when all one had 
has been given to another? This is the ultimate in love. 
This is the love Jesus had for us on the way to his Passion, 
at the institution of the Holy Eucharist. This is the love he 
has for us daily in the celebration of the Mass. No one can 
give more. No one can ask for more. This is the true heart 
of Christian stewardship. 
   If you take the time to gaze upon your God in the                   
simplest of forms and begin to reflect on what has                          
actually taken place with bread and wine becoming the 
presence of the Divine, then you can begin to understand 
true humility, sacrifice, and love. And when you have the 
privilege to take that Real Presence into your body at the 
meal where you are an honored guest, you become one 
with the One who is the embodiment of stewardship.  
   Then, you must ask yourself, “How can I even begin to 
reflect the love that I have encountered at this feast?” 
The answer is you can begin with the simple actions of the 
day: where will you go, whom will you meet, and in what 
work will you partake? Jesus Christ has shown that the 
greatest gift ever given can be disguised in this world in a 
piece of bread. By joining your body to his, he can now 
transform human hearts, not by grand acts, but by                        
everyday acts, by everyday people, practicing Everyday 
Stewardship. 
                                                                      

   Weekly Mass Count                                                               
   Saturday     5 PM    54  +11              
                             Sunday       8 AM    88   +26       
   Sunday     11 AM    80   +31 
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Masses Intentions for June 15-21, 2020 
8 am  Mon.—Phillip Hagan † 
Noon Tues.—Robert Hood † 
6 pm  Tues.—Anna Castlen † 
6 pm  Wed.—Linda Johnson † 
Noon Thurs.– King Jong-un 
6 pm  Thurs.– Patsy Greenwell † 
8 am   Fri.  — Keith Johnson † 
*5 pm Sat. — Brad Shrewsberry † 
*8 am  Sun.—Larry and Debbie Murphy Annv 
*11 am Sun.– Our Parish Family 
*Live Streaming 
 

Observances for the week of June 14, 2020 
Sunday: The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ; 
Flag Day 
Monday: Ordinary Time  
Tuesday: Ordinary Time    
Wednesday: Ordinary Time   
Thursday: Ordinary Time  
Friday: The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus  
Saturday: The Immaculate Heart of the Blessed Vir-
gin Mary; World Refugee Day 
Next Sunday: 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time; Father’s 
Day 

 
Eternal rest grant unto Joseph R. Mattingly, father of Lisa 
Mattingly, and brother of William Mattingly. May he rest in 
peace. 
 

God bless Margaret W. Payne, mother of Russell 
Payne and Judy and Paul Payne and Karen may she 
rest in peace. 
 

Our prayers and sympathy to the family of Phillip L. 
Hagan, brother of Rosemary Smith. 
 

Sympathy for Margaret Liles on the passing of her 
husband, Bill Liles. May he rest in peace. 
 

THANK YOU to all parish members for your prayers, 
generosity and turning in your pledge cards!  If you 
have not turned in a pledge card, please turn them in 
as soon as possible so we can meet our goal!  If you 
cannot contribute financially, we ask 
that you please still return your 
pledge card and pray for the parish 
renovation. 

ST. PIUS X   LITURGICAL LIFE 

The Parish Council will NOT meet in June. Next meeting 
will be July 6th, 6 PM in the Parish Hall. 
 

I have asked the Picnic Committee to consider changing 
the date of the Picnic in light of the uncertainty created 
by the pandemic. The new date for the Picnic is August 
8th.  ~Fr. Tom 
 

Please do not forget to pray for vocations through the 
Matthew 9 Mission. If you cannot physically sign up in 
the parish vestibule to say the rosary, just call the 
office and let Laura know and I will fill in your name.  
The June calendar is in the vestibule for sign-ups. 

SISTER THANH THI NGOC NGUYAN 
We welcome Sr. Thanh (pronounced ‘Tang’),                    
Missionary Sister of the Blessed Virgin Mary, Queen of 
the World, originally from Vietnam. Sr. Thanh is                             
studying theology at Brescia University and is doing an 
internship in our Parish this summer. She lives at the 

Mount with others of her                             
community who also study at                   
Brescia. It is a difficult time to               
introduce her to many of you. 
However, I hope that you will see 
her and get to know her. 



ST. PIUS X YOUTH NEWS 
Matthew Knight, Youth Minister 
mknight@stpiustenthparish.org  

 

 
Parents and Youth 
FANTASTIC NEWS! We will begin meeting this 
week. If you have not received a text from Matt 
about a small group please reach out to him. This 
is a fantastic opportunity for us to grow in faith as 
well as build community within our Youth Ministry 
program. 
 

Middle & High School 
WEDNESDAY NIGHT, June 17th – Praise & Worship 
VIA Instagram Live @ 6PM 
WE ARE BACK BABY!! Join Francis and I on 
Wednesday nights at 6pm for some virtual Praise 
and Worship. We will be singing songs you might 
have heard on the radio along with giving a short 
little reflection on the readings or things going on 
in the world. It’s a great way to give praise to God 
during these unprecedented times. The Instagram 
Account we live stream from is @matt_knightt. 
Hope to see you on! 
 

Confirmation UPDATE 
Due to the complexity of regulations and not 

knowing when we will be able to be at full capacity 

or have any sense of normalcy Fr. Tom and I agree 

that Confirmation should be moved to SATURDAY 

NIGHT SEPTEMBER 12th AT 5PM MASS. We both 

want to give everyone an adequate amount of 

time to prepare and make arrangements. There 

are still two lessons to be made up that we will 

make up in the following months. Those dates will 

come later however we wanted to let everyone 

know so they can start making plans. Fr. Tom and 

myself are super excited to be able to now have a 

firm date on when your child will receive the 

graces from the sacrament.  

Families in Faith             

 
 
SOLEMNITY - BODY & BLOOD 
OF CHRIST 
Today our attention focuses on the 
Risen Jesus who left us a perpetual 
gift of His own Body & Blood in the 
Holy Eucharist. It is a true and 

lasting sign of God’s eternal dwelling with His 
People, in a real and substantial way, always 
present to us in the Tabernacle. 
 

FIRST COMMUNION TODAY 
What a perfect day God has for several children to                  
receive their first Holy Communion! Today, June 14, the 
celebration will be at the Sunday 11:00 am Liturgy. We 
congratulate these children and their families: Maggie 
Fleischmann, Leo Frazier, Kami Fulkerson, Holly 
Haynes, Tyler Johnson, Elliet Kroeger, Luke Masterson, 
and Bradley Wallace.  
 

CONGRATULATIONS, NEW PARISHIONERS! 
Last Sunday, 11 RCIA Catechumens and Candidates                   
received the Sacraments of Initiation. These are our 
new members: TAR REH, MEH MOH, NGAY REY, POE 
MEH, SOE REH, OO REH, PRAY REH, NATALIE BRUNER, 
EMMALYN STORM, WEE REH, BOE MEH. In addition, 
we congratulate Tar Reh and Meh Moh on their                          
Sacramental Marriage this same day. Please                                    
congratulate them when you see them.  
 

LITANY OF THANKS 
THANKS to our RCIA sponsors and/or team members: 
Theresa Barnett, Helen Berkert, Ed Calhoun, Bonnie 
Castlen, Gerald Castlen, Martha Hagan, Charlotte 
Hedges, Cecilia Hmung, Darlene Hutton, Brian Jones, 
Marianna Pu Meh, Ree Meh, Elizabeth Nu Meh, Mary 
Dah Meh, Pat Storm, Wil Storm,  for you tremendous 
support and service. You excellently represent our                     
Parish to these new members! THANKS to Fr. Tom,                   
Fr. Stephen, Preh Mo, Hta Reh, Htay Meh for your                   
assistance with our celebration of the Sacraments. 

 

“CORPUS CHRISTI” “Whoever eats my flesh and 

drinks my blood has eternal life!”               John 6:54    

OUR MINISTRIES  
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     From the Diocese 

Guidelines for Resuming Parish Gatherings Outside the Liturgy 
Effective immediately (May 27, 2020), parish gatherings outside the liturgy (Religious Education classes, RCIA 
meetings, small groups, etc.) may resume with ten people or less, with the following guidelines:  
 All must continue practicing physical distancing of six feet from those not living within the same household. 
 All must wear a mask if closer than six feet to anyone not living within their household. 
 No communal food may be shared. 
 Encourage all to wash hands frequently before, during, and after the gathering. 
 Encourage all to avoid touching their eyes, nose, and mouth. 
 Those at high risk over 65 with heart, lung, or kidney disease, are still asked not to gather. 
Guidelines for resuming public worship are available by visiting: https://owensborodiocese.org/return-to-public-
mass/. 

Summer Formation Opportunity 

You are invited to join Fr. Ray Clark for an introduction to the New Testament this summer. This free, on-line 

experience is a wonderful way to accumulate 14 hours toward diocesan certification. You only need to purchase 

a copy of Stephen Binz book titled, “Introduction to the Bible: A Catholic guide to studying Scripture,” for $10 in 

Owensboro at St. Maximilian Kolbe Bookstore at 109 E. 18th Street or order through Liturgical Press. You are also 

encouraged to have a Catholic study Bible. We recommend Little Rock Catholic Study Bible which is also                       

available through Liturgical Press. Classes begin June 2 – July 7. Please visit https://owensborodiocese.org/

summer-formation-opportunity/ for more information and to register. 

VOCARE 2020 Canceled  

Due to the current COVID-19 situation, Bishop Medley has decided not to hold the annual VOCARE event this 

year. It was originally set to take place on Friday, September 18, 2020 at the Owensboro Convention Center. 

Those wishing to financially support vocations are encouraged to use our online donation form. We also ask that 

you continue your prayers for vocations so that many more young men and women will answer the call that God 

has on their lives. 

Audubon Area Community Care Clinic – COVID-19 Tests 

The Audubon Area Community Care Clinic in Owensboro is conducting COVID-19 tests for the community. 

Their hours are 8-12 pm and 1:30-5 pm Monday – Friday. If people have insurance, insurance is billed for 

the test but there is no other charge. For those without insurance, you can still get a test without charge. 

Tests are usually back between 24-36 hours. Call 270-686-6040 to set an appointment. 

TRIP MOUNT RUSHMORE, THE BADLANDS & BLACK HILLS OF SOUTH DAKOTA 

The Kentucky Travelers of Owensboro has scheduled a bus trip to Mount Rushmore, the Badlands & Black Hills 

of South Dakota,  on Sept. 12 - 20, 2020, cost is $890.00 , (double occupancy) and includes motor coach                      

transportation from Owensboro, eight nights, 9 days lodging, 14 meals, 8 breakfasts and 6 dinners. Visit to the 

Mount Rushmore National Memorial, Tour of Wildlife Loop road at Custer State Park, Visit the amazing Crazy 

Horse Memorial, Visit to the spectacular Badlands National Park, with a guided tour of Deadwood and admission 

tour of the Unique Journey Museum and much more. $75.00 due upon signing and final payment due on July 7, 

2020.  Contact Martha Hardesty 270-683-2157 or 270-925-6920, for more information and to make your                              

reservation. 

https://owensborodiocese.org/return-to-public-mass/
https://owensborodiocese.org/return-to-public-mass/
https://owensborodiocese.org/summer-formation-opportunity/
https://owensborodiocese.org/summer-formation-opportunity/
https://owensborodiocese.org/give/
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 Week of  
Year 

2019/20 

(fiscal year begins in July) 6/7/2020 To Date 

Regular Collections 19,027.41 664,842.07 

Budget Goal 13,900.00 681,100.00 

Over/(Short) TOTAL 5,127.41 (16,257.93) 

St. Vincent DePaul 479.00  

Renovation Goal 1,500,000.00  

Pledges Received 1,326,954.62  

 Money Received 546,213.62  

STEWARDSHIP and SERVICE  

For online giving or from your electronic device:    
Web address is: http://bit.ly/StpxOboro                                                                                                                     
or  QR code 

The Prayer to the Sacred Heart 

Oh Lord Jesus Christ, to 

Your most Sacred Heart I 

confide my intention  

Only look upon me, then 

do what Your love inspires. 

Let Your Sacred Heart                           

decide. 

I count on You. I trust in 

You. I throw myself on 

Your mercy. Lord Jesus, 

You will not fail me.  

Sacred Heart of Jesus, I trust in You.  

Sacred Heart of Jesus, I believe in Your love 

for me. 

Sacred Heart of Jesus, Your kingdom come.  

Sacred Heart of Jesus, I have asked You for 

many favors, but I earnestly implore this 

one. 

Take it, place it in Your open Heart.  

When the Eternal Father looks upon it, He 

will see it covered with Your Precious Blood.  

It will be no longer my prayer, but Yours,                    

Jesus. Sacred Heart of Jesus,  

I place all my trust in You. Let me not be                        

disappointed. Amen.  

Amen.  

Altar Linens and Albs: June                                         
Laura Naviaux 

Father’s Vestments 
Marion Bates 

 
 God’s Housekeepers: June 22-27 
 Al and Jane Johnson 
 David Goetz 
 Roger and Dottie Kirk 
 Steve and Linda Dixon 
 

Musician’s Schedule: June 21-22 
 5 PM   Kim Bennett and Francis 
 8 AM   Sara McDonald and Francs 
           11 AM   Rebekah Lewis and Francis 
 

There will be a shortened Mass Ministry Schedule 
for July-September starting in next week’s bulletin.                                  
Parishioners who have served in the past have been 
contacted by email and phone to see who is willing to 
serve at this time. If you have not been contacted, 
please email or call Laura in the office. 
 

St. Vincent DePaul:                                                                           
Volunteers are available on Tuesday and Thursday                  
mornings 9-11:00 AM. 

http://bit.ly/StpxOboro
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DIOCESAN UPDATES 

YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY 
Unfortunately Young Adult Ministry will be placed on 

hold until further notice due to the COVID-19 out 

break. We will be having live streams of Mass every 

Sunday at 11am as well as a praise and worship on 

Instagram Live (@matt_knightt) every Wednesday 

Night at 6pm. We pray everyone stays safe and 

healthy. We will resume as soon as social distancing 

and Mass suspension is lifted. 

Call to Holy Orders 
Corey Bruns will celebrate the reception of the                 
Order of the Diaconate on Saturday, 
June 20th at 10:00 AM.  This Mass will 
be by invitation only due to limited 
seating because of physical distancing. 
Please pray for Corey during this                 
special time in his vocational journey. 
Corey will be ordained a temporary 
deacon. 
 
Kitchen Manager 
The Passionist Nuns of St. Joseph Monastery in 
Whitesville, KY is seeking a kitchen manager. The 
kitchen manager will manage and coordinate the day 
to day food service operations of the kitchen; assure 
compliance with State and Federal requirements and 
laws regarding nutrition, sanitation, safety and 
recordkeeping; select, assign, schedule, supervise, 
direct, and evaluate assigned food service personnel.  
Please inquire: Passionist Nuns of St. Joseph                          
Monastery 270-233-4571 
 
Safe Environment:                                                                                
To report suspected abuse, call the Kentucky Child                          
Protection Hot Line: 1-877-597-2331 (Toll Free) or                
contact your local Commonwealth Attorney to report 
abuse to the diocese, current or past, by anyone 
acting in the name of the Church, call Louanne Payne, 
Pastoral  Assistance coordinator (English) at 270-852-
8380, or Nuria Elizondo, Pastoral Assistance coordina-
tor (Spanish) at 270-880-8360. You may also visit the 
Office of Safe Environment (owensborodiocese.org/
safe) for more information.                                                                

 

 

WELCOME AND SACRAMENTS: 
Membership In Parish 
We extend a hearty welcome to all new families or 
persons in our parish.  We want everyone to be part 
of our faith community and an active member of our 
vibrant parish life. Please register in the Parish Office. 

Marriage                                                                                                       
Call the Parish Office at least six months before the       
proposed date. 

Communion to Shut-Ins                                                                           
Any home-bound parishioner wishing to receive                                
Communion is asked to call the  Parish Office. 

Baptismal Preparation 
The Baptism Formation “Belonging” will be held on 
the first Tuesday of each month from 6:00-8:00 pm. 
Parents and Grandparents may attend this 2 hour        
session before or after the birth of the child. Please 
call the Office to schedule your session. 
RCIA and RCIC  
Those aged 7+ or interested in learning more about 
the Catholic faith please call the Parish Office. Classes 
are Thursday evening at 6-7:30.                                               
Anointing of the Sick                                                                  

Anointing of the sick is celebrated twice a year and               
on First Fridays. Anyone wishing to receive the                       
Sacrament at another time is asked to call the Parish 
Office.    

 

PARISH COUNCIL: 
Chairperson: 
Linda Calhoun …………………………………….270-925-5052 
Vice-Chairperson: 
Denny Campbell ………………………………….270-683-4957 
Secretary: 
Carolyn McCarty.…….…………………...……..270-929-8946 
Ben Johnson ……………………………….….…..270-993-7600 
Larry Murphy.…….………………………….…...270-231-0230 
Linda Dixon………………………………….…….…270-929-9076  
Steve Boarman ……………………………..…...270-302-3908 
Aaron Williams ………………………….……....270-314-4354 
Eddie Stallings.…………………………………....270-570-4636 
Leigha Mattingly………………………Youth Representative 
Emily Ferguson ……………………………….Young Adult Rep. 
OCS Education Council: 
Melanie Wallace . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .. . .. .270-315-7228 
 


